S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 6th May 2015 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1.  PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr I Jordan, Mr M Narborough, Mr B Clapham, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Rev D Tate 
2.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  8th January 2015, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Hofmeister, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None.
4.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

5.
To review the Parish Assembly Minutes: Mr Smallwood explained that at one time the Parish Assembly was followed by the full Parish Council meeting. It was said that this no longer happens.


He suggested therefore that the best time to confirm the minutes of the Parish Assembly would be at the first Policy Committee meeting after the Parish Assembly, he said this would be the best time to take note of the proceedings and to act on anything urgent which may have been raised. Members agreed with the suggestion; Mr Smallwood proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the Annual Parish Assembly meeting; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.


Mr Price spoke regarding the minutes of the Parish Assembly and the Local Council Awards Scheme. He explained that in order to qualify for Quality Status, the Parish Council is expected to produce an annual report. He suggested that the Annual Parish Assembly minutes could be used for this purpose.


After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Annual Parish Assembly minutes should be used as the Annual Report for the Local Council Awards Scheme; this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour.
 6. 
To discuss the Local Council Awards Scheme: Mr Smallwood explained that the Local Council Award Scheme would be replacing the Quality Parish Council Scheme; he said that the Parish Council would need to decide if it would like to proceed.

Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated information documents and explained that there are three levels of award; Foundation (minimum standards), Quality (good practice) and Quality Gold (best practice). 
Mrs Cornwell stated that as South Wootton Parish Council currently holds Quality Parish Status it is automatically granted the Foundation stage for free until January 2016, so no immediate action is required.
Mrs Cornwell explained the various accreditation fees involved and confirmed that South Wootton Parish Council is a Medium Level and the fees for Quality level would be £80 plus a £50 registration fee. She said that the status would last for four years.
Mr Price said that the Parish Council would need to decide whether to stay at Foundation level or try to achieve a higher level. 

Mrs Cornwell said that if the Parish Council would like to obtain Quality Gold, there would be a lot of work involved, she said that the criteria is in depth, it would be a lengthy process, extra policies would be required and help would be needed.

It was confirmed that many of the requirements for the Quality Level could be ticked already as they are in place. She said that the Quality Gold level would involve a lot of public consultation. 

Mr Price asked members which level they felt the Parish Council should aim for.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that whichever level is opted for, with the scheme you will eventually achieve it. She said that NALC will send it back requesting further details until the level required is finally reached. 

After discussion, Members felt that the Quality level would be a good level to achieve; it was felt that Quality Gold would put a lot of additional work onto both Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby.

Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should go for the Quality level as soon as possible; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
In addition, Mr Clapham proposed that the Parish Council should post all of its Policies, Financial Regulations, and Standing Orders etc on to the Parish Councils website; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
7.  To discuss the Employers Pension Policy Statement: Mrs Cornwell      explained that the Parish Council should have an Employers Pension Policy Statement. 
She referred members to the circulated Local Government Pension Scheme Employer’s Pension Policy Guide and the Pensions Form SR85.

She stated that within the Guide Booklet on Page 4 there are certain Compulsory Items and on Page 6, there is a list of Non-Compulsory Items.

Mrs Cornwell said that the SR85 would need to be completed and the Parish Council would need to decide if any of the Non-Compulsory Items should be included. She went through each of the Non-Compulsory Items and each point was discussed fully. 

Mrs Cornwell made a note of the decision regarding each point and confirmed that she would complete the SR85 form and circulate a copy to each Parish Councillor prior to the full Parish Council meeting on 12th May 2015.

Mr Price said that if the full Parish Council agrees, he will sign the SR85 form ready for sending to the Norfolk Pension Fund.
8. To discuss the 3 month review of Ryan Harrowing: Mr Smallwood stated that he had already discussed with Mrs Cornwell, Mr Jordan and Mr Price the idea of extending Mr Harrowing’s probationary period by a further three months.
It was said that as Mr Harrowing is quite young with little experience it would be wise to extend the probationary period to allow more time for Mr Harrowing to settle into the role.

Mr Smallwood proposed that Mr Harrowing’s probationary period should be extended by a further three months, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister and unanimously agreed.
 9. To discuss the Closure Order for St Mary’s Churchyard: It was explained that this matter had arisen due to a recent burial of cremated remains within a new area within St Mary’s Churchyard.
Mr Jordan explained that on 26th June 1996 St Mary’s Churchyard was closed under the proviso that a body can be placed within a grave of a family member or a grave which has been reserved.

It was confirmed that under the Burial Act 1853, an application would need to be made to the Diocesan Advisory Committee for a faculty to allow burials of cremated remains to take place. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that a faculty had not been obtained and said that if an application for a faculty is made, there would have to be a notice and a consultation would have to take place.

It was said that the area within St Mary’s Churchyard which had been set aside for the burial of cremated remains is now full.

It was confirmed that the matter regarding the new area had not been discussed by the Parochial Church Council or the Parish Council. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had contacted Alan Fairchild at SLCC for advice and she read out the e-mailed response.

Mrs Cornwell stated that Rev James Nash is in the process of applying for a faculty.

Members noted that when the Churchyard was closed, the Parish Council took over the maintenance of it from the Borough Council. It was said that this includes the grounds, trees and the perimeter walls. 

Mr Smallwood was concerned that the Parish Council may be impinging on an area not under its jurisdiction.

Members said that under Section 1 of the Burial Act, the Parish Council is responsible for the maintenance of the Churchyard.

It was said that the Parish Council pays for any work carried out within the Churchyard and has recently paid for the stones to be removed and the path to be re-pointed.
Mr Jordan referred members to a draft letter he had written to Rev Nash, outlining the Parish Councils concerns regarding the situation.

Mr Jordan read out the letter and asked members for their thoughts.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should send the letter to Rev Nash, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, with one abstention, all other members were in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55pm.

 10.  Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 5th August 2015 in the South    Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room.
 5th August 2015                             

    

    Chairman








